

Precinct	Matrville Precinct
Date, meeting time and venue	11 September 2017, 7.00 pm at Matrville RSL
1. Welcome by Chair	Steve McAndrew, Chair welcomed everyone to the meeting.
2. Attendance:	Steve McAndrew (SMcA), David Power (DP), Judith Levitt (JL), Ian Levitt (IL), Richard Smolenski (RS), Carla Smolenski (CS), Peter Chambers (PC), Dominic Squadrito (DS), Greg Lincoln (GL), Ron Wood (RW), Gerry Constantinou (GC), Daniela Solomon (DS), Jo Chittick minute taker
3. Apologies:	Serge Jancevic, Terry Campbell, Craig Scannell, Carlos Da Rocha, Scott Atkins
4. Declaration of interests:	Nil
5. Confirmation of previous minutes:	Minutes from August meeting were confirmed.
6. Correspondence	Response from Precinct Coordinator to August resolutions.
7. Business arising	<p><i>Responses received to resolutions:</i></p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <p>Perry Street – Light traffic Resolution 14072017(1): The Precinct Committee would like to formally thank Tony Lehmann and Council for their efforts in getting the RMS to approve the 3.5t load limit along Perry Street.</p> <p><i>Council appreciates the Precinct's resolution which has been forwarded to the Integrated Transport Team.</i></p> <p>McCauley Street Resolution 14082017(2): Could Council please get back to the precinct about McCauley St, considering this was supposed to be considered at the August Traffic Committee meeting. Could Council consider the option of remote camera surveillance to be able to monitor trucks entering and leaving McCauley Street, or possibly have light traffic at the western end where it is residential?</p> <p><i>This is still under investigation with Tony Lehmann. We will provide further updates as soon as possible.</i></p> <p>Hunter Ave (residents parking) Resolution 14082017(3): The precinct requests that the Council explores the possibility of Hunter Ave between Norfolk Parade and Patterson Street being made resident parking only during day time hours to stop parking congestion.</p> <p><i>There are no plans for resident parking in the Matrville area. The available parking has to be balanced between residents and visitors.</i></p> <p>Replace the old 'light traffic only' sign with new (Harold Street) Resolution 14082017(4): Could Council replace the old 'light traffic only' sign in Harold Street with a new sign.</p> <p><i>The Precinct's request will be raised as a maintenance item to be replaced.</i></p> <p>(There is a new sign in Harold Street now.)</p>

<p>8. General business:</p>	<p>(a) Hunter Avenue traffic problem</p> <p>Resolution 11092017(1): A couple of residents from Hunter Ave attended the meeting. They are frustrated that patrons from the RSL parking in the street is (considering the RSL has its own parking area) causing congestion, where it is impossible to be able to have two vehicles passing in the street, and reversing or driving into their driveways is a hazard. Suggestions from the residents are to have parking only on one side of the street, or have one-way traffic from Clarence Street. The precinct is seeking advice from the Council on this issue. Ron/Greg CARRIED</p> <p>(b) Independent Hearing and Assessment Panel</p> <p>Resolution 11092017(2): The Precinct requests clarification from Council on the State Government's new Independent Hearing and Assessment Panel (IHAP), who is on the panel, what is the criteria for the one community member on the panel, and how will IHAP operate, with DAs over \$5M now taken out of council hands? Gerry/Steve CARRIED</p> <p>(c) A-frame sign and other signage from businesses on public property</p> <p>Resolution 11092017(3): Could Council please advise the Precinct on the laws regarding businesses displaying signs and other forms of signage outside their premises on nature strips, footpaths and public property? Do they have to gain permission from the Council? Ian/Steve CARRIED</p> <p>(d) Purcell Park</p> <p>Resolution 11092017(4): Is there any update for the Precinct from the meeting between Council's Finance Director Jeff Smith and Orora on the 11th August regarding the Purcell Park lease? Steve/Gerry CARRIED</p> <p>(e) McCauley Street</p> <p>Resolution 11092017(5): Could Council please replace the signs in Perry St, turning right into McCauley Street where they have been knocked down or bent over by trucks. Steve/Richard CARRIED</p> <p>(f) Franklin Street Horse Crossing/Unsafe Parking</p> <p>Resolution 11092017(6): Further to the Precinct's resolution 13032017(6) requesting some enforcement of unsafe parking of various vehicles and skip bins on Franklin Street between Clarence Street and Wassell Street, outside the horse paddock, the Precinct requests an update on Council Rangers' investigation, and that consideration now be given to erecting horse crossing signs (one west bound and one east bound). Richard/Steve CARRIED</p>
<p>9. Other Business:</p>	<p>Nil</p>
<p>10. Treasurer's Report:</p>	<p>Balance as at September \$1464.15</p>
<p>11. Next meeting:</p>	<p>Monday 9 October 7pm in the Matraville RSL Club, Norfolk St, Matraville</p>
<p>12. Close of meeting:</p>	<p>8.20pm</p>